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Report of the Administration and Finance Committee

for the January 2011 meeting of the ARRL Board of Directors
Opening Comments

During the second half of 2010, the A&F Committee met in an extended meeting to discuss the proposed budget for 2011 and other important topics affecting the operation of the league as the ARRL approaches its 100th anniversary in 2014.  CEO Sumner and his staff presented their fiscal and operational plan for the upcoming year which was reviewed and discussed by the committee and ultimately approved with some modifications for presentation to the entire ARRL Board at the upcoming January 2011 meeting.  Subsequent events (occurring in early January), however, require modifications of this proposed budget due a significant revenue impact due to ICOM’s pull-back in advertising.  This has resulted in a re-look of the proposed budget at the January 2011 A&F meeting, which will most likely require a significant amount at the Committee meeting prior to the annual board meeting.
Committee Activity

As noted above, the A&F committee remotely met in Newington, CT on November 20 with a very full agenda which had to be carried over to a continuation meeting held on the conference bridge on December 15.  The total time expended at these meetings was approximately 12 hours.  

The use of a telephone bridge for the November meeting was not considered due to the budget review portion of the meeting and the need for face-to-face discussion.  In the future, the committee should review again the use of long-distance meetings using new communication technology as well as the frequency of these meetings.

CFO Shelley noted the League is in a better position with revenues slightly above plan and expenses under budget for the year-to-date.  During the January A&F meeting we will receive an updated report from last year from which better decisions can be made for the 2011 budget year.   Overall, the financial results for 2010 are anticipated to be much better than expected at the beginning of the year, given the economic conditions we experienced in the US in 2010.
ARRL Web Site Discussion

Since its rollout in April 2011, the ARRL Web Site has been an ongoing discussion at nearly every discussion of individual directors and committees.  It is important to understand that this re-architecture of the website is a bridge to the future in providing a communication and operational link to the future.  We all realize that is not a perfect process and that future enhancements must be better managed.  To that end, we will discuss the current status as well as the possibility of some additional oversight of the web site at the upcoming A&F meeting.   Of greater importance, perhaps, is that we (Board, Officers, Senior Staff) learn from the implementation and do not repeat the shortcomings experienced from this process.  
Other Discussion Points

Included in the agenda discussed in November and December are two proposals regarding attendance at and timing of standing committee meetings.   The first authorizes board members to attend meetings of the standing committees.  Attendance at these meetings is difficult for those members traveling from the west coast due to the length of the flights from long distances.  The second proposal will allow standing committee meetings to be held prior to or after national conventions in lieu of having committee meetings held just prior to the Board meetings.  A trial of the modification of this meeting change can occur just prior to the ARRL National Convention in June.
For future A&F meeting discussions, Chairman Fenstermaker began a list of critical topics that will require and generate discussion at subsequent A&F meetings.  These topics were added to the agenda as “ticklers” for these future discussions.  As the League approaches its anniversary, the process of succession planning will become even more critical.  Both Senior and supporting staff is approaching retirement age (both in terms of chronological age and longevity at the ARRL) and much work needs to be done to facilitate a seamless transition.   A focus on the succession activities need to be discussed and planned in 2011.  We are the leaders of amateur radio in the US and quite possibly in the world.  The future of our avocation depends on the thoughtful, timeliness and priority of our work in this area.
Proactively monitoring our projects (as authorized by the Board during the July 2010 meeting) will assist us in fulfilling our oversight responsibilities.
Budget to Actual in 2010
CFO Shelley reports that the preliminary financial results for 2010 indicate that revenue exceed expenses by approximately $200,000 ahead of the plan.  A closer review of the actual results should be available by the upcoming A&F meeting and for presentation to the entire board during the January 2011 meeting.  Note, however, that these numbers will be only preliminary until the audit results are available later this year.  

In Conclusion
We are faced with a number of critical decisions and possibly changes in director or enhancement of our focus areas.  Even though there has been some increase in the number of new radio amateurs joining the ARRL, this percentage needs to be higher.  Working to this end will require focus by all of us in leadership positions.  We have seen positive results from the Development Department and these efforts will be ramped up as we look to the future.  Our investment portfolio is in relatively in good shape in relation to the past few years.  We cannot, however, rest on our achievements.  Our energy needs to be maintained and focused as we move into the future.  
Comments  from A&F Chair

From a personal note, it has been a privilege to work with dedicated members if the A&F Committee during the past three years.   Serving as Chair of this committee during this time has been a labor of love and has allowed me to acquire a much better knowledge of League operation and the financial challenges that have faced the operation during this time and into the future.  It has been interesting and exciting as we near the start of our 2nd century.  

In Conclusion

Thanks to the members of the Administration & Finance Committee and the ARRL Staff their interest and focus on the financial affairs of the ARRL and the overall health of the business of Amateur Radio.
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